

RAH, RAH—It's spring, and all good TCU students know what that means—cheerleader elections. Barred from handing out loose literature, the candidates have taken to the

bulletin boards with renewed vigor, and, yes folks, more creativity

Photo by Bill Bahan

THE DAILY SKIFF

Texas Christian University... Fort Worth, Texas 76129

Volume 71, Number 92

Wednesday, March 28, 1973

Thief hits Worth Hills

Someone is richer by at least \$178 at the expense of residents in sorority houses and Wiggins Hall, and the suspect was still at large Tuesday afternoon.

Most of the money apparently was taken Monday night, March 19, while sorority members were in their weekly meetings.

Junior Suzy Cole of Pi Beta Phi said a girl she had never seen before entered the house through the back door as Miss Cole was going to the meeting.

The girl asked if the meeting was over yet and Miss Cole replied that it was only starting. The girl went upstairs, Miss Cole said. Miss Cole said later that she thought it was strange, but didn't think at the time that she could be a thief

Security police said the girl was described by Miss Cole as being about 5'9" and 150 pounds. She was wearing a

"red PE outfit" and had long brown hair held back in a pony tail.

Junior Carol McGannon, also of Pi Beta Phi, said she later saw a girl of that description leaving a room. Only \$14 was taken from the Pi Phis.

Chi Omega residents were less fortunate, as \$104 apparently was taken on the same night. Sophomore Becky Rice was hardest hit, losing \$40. Junior Anne Embry came up \$20 short.

Sophomore Carol Steed said she saw a girl on the third floor who fit the description given by Miss Cole.

The same night some girls in the Alpha Gamma Delta house claimed they were robbed of \$20. Two girls in Kappa Alpha Theta lost \$24. Some money was stolen from the Delta Gamma house, but the exact amount is still undetermined.

On March 5, Zeta Tau Alpha residents found over \$100

missing, but the money was later returned.

Jane Leverens, a sophomore living in Wiggins Hall, claimed that \$26 was missing from her room on Tuesday, March 20.

Lt. David Hernandez of Security said one officer was watching the sorority halls Monday, March 26, to see if the thief struck again, but no report was made of anyone answering the description or of any suspicious activities.

Lt. Hernandez said it would be hard for Security to catch a thief without the help of residents. "A lot of people come and go, and we don't know who is supposed to be there and who is not," he said.

Lt. Hernandez added that many of the thefts were not reported to security. He said most thefts were from unlocked rooms.

No new thefts have been reported since Miss Leverens' loss Tuesday, March 20.

Intimate setting

Chapel to host concert

Robert Carr Chapel will resound with the music of Bach, Mozart and Stravinsky, when the University Chamber Orchestra presents an 8:15 p.m. concert Wednesday, March 28.

"It will be an interesting experiment to play a concert in the chapel," said Kenneth Schanewerk, director of the Chamber Orchestra.

The music on the program was originally written for intimate performances, and the chapel setting should approximate the

original atmosphere, said Schanewerk.

The Wednesday program consists of Bach's Orchestral Suite No. 1 and Mozart's Haffner Symphony for strings and winds, and a Stravinsky concerto for string orchestra alone.

The evening performance is presented by the University chapter of Phi Mu Alpha Sinfonia, national honorary music fraternity, as part of its 75th anniversary celebration.

The concert is free and open to the public.

Election to decide rights bill fate

Students will be voting on changes in the Student Bill of Rights and for cheerleader and Addie candidates on separate ballots in Wednesday's election.

The amendments can be voted on either as a whole or separately. ID's wil be punched only once, but will allow students to vote in both elections.

Polling booths will be in the Student Center from 9 a.m.-6 p.m., in Dan Rogers Hall from 9 a.m.-3 p.m. and at Worth Hills cafeteria during meals.



DUHHIHIHIHIHI?—What appears to be a "typical" TCU student is in reality a dummy—or is it the other way around? At any rate, the man-

nequin enjoying the comforts of the nursing training facilities in the Bass Building is used for experimental purposes. FOR SALE: 1972 Westinghouse matching washer and dryer 9-months old, heavy duty. Harvest gold. \$350, Call 292-0207.

DEDICATED TO THE PROPOSITION THAT ALL VACATIONS ARE NOT CREATED EQUAL. The TCU Caribbean cruise. For just \$269 you get air transportation, land transportation, baggage handling and tips, 4 day cruise on the largest cruise ship sailing from Miami to Nassau, the "Flavia", 4 meals a day (Italian cuisine), captain's party, plus assorted ship activities and parties every night. For information and reservations call N-M 738-3581, ext. 294, or the Student Center ext. 232.

FOR SALE: 68 Cutlass convertible automatic, air, great condition, \$1125, 267 0623 or 268-1391

Male graduate student needs roommate Call 923-2659.

NATURE LOVERS

Fishing, hunting, hiking, boating swimming on 1000 acres

In Pushmataha County, Okla. Running streams, free water,

electricity

50 X 150 ft. lots.

\$100 down \$20 a month \$1900 balance

call Bud Beasley 332-9017.

FOR SALE: 71 Pontiac Ventura, air con

Review the past with an old yearbook Woman in Communications has yearbooks dating from 1920. Only \$1.50, \$2.00 if mailed Contact Mrs. Andree Grant, Dan Rogers room 116, ext. 281.

Time To VOTE

CHEERLEADER ELECTIONS

BILL OF RIGHTS

Primary Election Wednesday, March 28, 1973

Runoff Election (if needed) Friday, March 30, 1973

POLLS SC9A.M.-6P.M. Dan Rodgers 9 A.M. - 3 P.M. Worth Hills (During meals)

Money for participation in psychological game experiments, males only. For further information see Psychology Dept., room 240, Winton Scott.

Discount tickets to Seven Seas now available at Student Center Information Desk. Adult \$3.75 tickets age \$3.40, children's \$2.75 tickets are \$2.40.

Avon Representative needed in TCU. Please call 244-7586.

LOST: Grey kitten with turquoise collar, gold tag. Gypsy, might be sick. Call: 924-0108.

LOST: One slender, pale green, loose leaf notebook in book drop. 921-0397.

FULLER FOR CHEERLEADER

Becky East Steve Main Pres. of Pres. Pres. Tom Brown

Steve Oatman Ronnie Littletor

Bill Stotesbery

Rights bill not perfect, but it is a beginning

Today, students have the opportunity to better their lot, the position of future students at this institution and indeed, the quality of the University itself.

This opportunity can be found in the form of the 19 amendments to the Student Bill of Rights that are being voted on today.

These amendments represent a year's effort by student government leaders and other concerned students, faculty members and administrators. We feel the effort was well spent.

When the student body approved the original Bill of Rights last spring, it contained certain portions that the administration felt were unacceptable. It informed the student government of its feelings, and a committee was established to work out the differences in student and administrative positions.

Although the bill does not contain a provision requiring open committee hearings, which we supported in a previous editorial, we feel that, on balance, the amendments to the bill are worthy of acceptance. The necessity of passing these changes far outweighs this shortcoming of the document.

However, it is to be hoped this correction can be made to the bill in the near future.

Nevertheless, we must be concerned with the realities of life today. Certainly, the bill has flaws. It may not cover as many things as some students would like. But we must recognize what rights are possible to be had at this time. The amended bill is a recognition of reality, and in the future it may be possible to expand the rights guaranteed students.

For these reasons, we urge students to approve the amended bill and to continue working for what they feel is just.

The Editors

THE DAILY SKIFF

An All-American college newspaper



Sandy Davis y Eli Grothe Bobby Yates Bui Bahan Rich Doty Marilyn Milliken Carol Mills
J.D. Fuller

The Daily Skiff, student newspaper at, Texas Christian Universiday through Friday during class weeks except review weekners terms. Views presented are those of students and do not ninistrative policies of the University. Third Class postage p

TERTH YOU TH

On March 30th ____, time runs out for you to enroll in the 2-year Air Force ROTC Program on this campus. And here's what you'll be missing:

- \$100 a month, tax-free, during your junior and senior years.
- the chance to win a full Air Force scholarship (including tuition, lab fees, the works).
- a challenging job as an Air Force officer upon graduation.

plus

a future where the sky is no limit.

Contact Room 16, Sadler Hall

at 926-2461 Ext. 391

(Available only to college juniors or students having at least 2 academic years left before graduation.)

Find Yourself A Future In Air Force ROTC

Board's philosophy unchange

By MARY DUDLEY
Although student government
has "input power"—the right to say what it would like done and why-it has not been able to change the trustees' basic

Fraternity honors dean of students

At its spring banquet Thursday, March 22, members of Lambda Chi Alpha fraternity honored Col. J.W. "Bill" Murray, dean of students.

The organization cited him "in appreciation for his service in the past years to Greek organizations on campus" and presented him with a plaque.

First associated with the University as professor of military science from 1951-54, Col. Murray was fraternity adviser, foreign student adviser and dean of men prior to assuming his current position

of Student Representatives president Bill Stotesbery.

That is the main obstacle student government faces, he

Stotesbery said the trustees are "not change-oriented. They are interested in preserving the TCU image, one that is good and one that will remain good, so parents and community will respect us. They feel they should produce good moral individuals to serve society," he said.

The philosophy of the 40 trustees is enacted through Chancellor James Moudy and the administration.

administration responsive to the problems that can be solved without trustee approval, Stotesbery said.

There is no student *representation on the Board of Trustees and if there were it would only be a "token representation," he said.

The general attitude of the trustees toward student opinions and feelings varies, said Stotesbery. "Some of the trustees want to know the feelings but not act, some do not care at all, and some are responsive to student needs."

There are, however, definite areas of effectiveness within the student government system. One area Stotesbery singled out is that of student programming.

Another area of effectiveness is student participation on all policy-making committees. Student voice has been influential in curriculum changes.

Stotesbery's initial, idealistic aspiration was for "the House to

become responsive to all students and the members to be more than just Tuesday night members.'

He is not totally frustrated in his goal, "finding some members responsive but others who could care less, yet know that participation in student government looks good on one's record.'



HARRIER: ITS BRAND NEW, AND ALL MARINE







THIS TRANSONIC MACHINE CAN RISE FROM THE GROUND LIKE A HELICOPTER, HOVER IN MID-AIR, TURN IN ANY DIRECTION THEN MOVE OUT AT 600 MPH. THIS FANTASTIC AIRCRAFT IS A REVOLUTION IN MILITARY AVIATION AND THE MARINES NEED A FEW GOOD MEN TO FLY

IF YOU ARE A COLLEGE MAN WITH **IMMENSE** CONFIDENCE AND CAN TAKE THE WORLD'S BEST FLIGHT

TRAINING, YOU MAY HAVE WHAT IT TAKES TO BECOME PART OF THE WORLD'S MOST ELITE GROUPS—THE MARINE AIR-GROUND TEAM.

ONE OF THE FEW-ONE OF THE FINEST. DISCUSS YOUR OP-PORTUNITIES IN THE MARINE AIR-GROUND TEAM WITH CAPTAIN CHARLES MORGAN, IN THE STUDENT CENTER, 9:00 A.M. TO 3:00 P.M. ON MARCH 28, 29, 1973 OR CALL 214-749-2812 COLLECT.





"extras" they just can't help ing beneficial for all women Treatments to pamper and protect your skin as never before.

Weinstein Pharmacy

Free Delivery to Dorms

Store hours: Open 8—8 Mon. thru Fri. Sat. 8-5

2417 W. Berry

At TCU Theatre-Friday and Saturday



RECALL SITTING must be powerful stuff. Be-fore the film is over, they all become screaming maniacs lumbering around like Frankenstein monsters, mur-dering people, leaping out of twelfth floor windows and tearing at their throats shout-ing 'Give me a reefer!...'' An incredible series of gross and ludicrous distortions that thirty six years later becomes hilarious when seen from the WEED FROM THE DEVIL'S GARDEN! gap, a gap this film did so much to create."

THE ULTIMATE APRIL FOOL MIDNITE FREAK SHOW FRIDAY AND SATURDAY - 11:30 P.M. Plus: The Iron Claw Conquers The Universe Drawings for free albums and concert tickets: Shawn Phillips and Mahavisnu

Dallas-Fine Arts/Denton-Fine Arts/Ft. Worth-TCU

Frogs sweep windy twin bill





These two Horned Frog pitchers collected wins against Northeast Louisiana yesterday. They are Tom Ladusau (left) and Bobby Shaw. Each hurled 2-0 shutouts.

The TCU baseball squad brayed yesterday's high winds and cool temperatures to sweep a doubleheader with Northeast Louisiana on the Frog diamond.

Frog pitcher Tom Ladusau hurled a 2-0 shut out in the initial contest as the Purples jumped out to a 1-0 lead in the second inning.

Jimmy Torres and Gene Burton got back-to-back singles to left field, then Ladusau hit up the middle to score Torres. Burton was thrown out at home as he tried to score on the same

Overthrow

The other TCU run crossed the plate in the third inning. Shortstop Tommy Butler got on with an error and then stole second. Third baseman Don Bodenhamer walked, so with runners on first and second, Phil Turner hit a bouncer back to Louisiana pitcher, Paul Holliday.

Holliday wheeled and overthrew second base and Butler scored easily as the ball skittered into center field

TCU finished the second game with an identical 2-0 victory.

Pitcher Bobby Shaw gave up four singles, all scattered, to the visitors while Bodenhamer and Perry Senn stroked consecutive RBI singles for TCU's runs in the third inning.

Bodenhamer's rap brought home Butler, who slammed a hot grounder up the middle and then stole his way to third. Then, Bodenhamer stole second, and Senn sent the next pitch whizzing past Indian pitcher Ricky Rockett to bring Bodenhamer in.

TCU is now 18-8 on the year, with Baylor due this weeken'd for the Frogs' next Southwest

Fort Worth's Newest and Finest Greeting Card Store NOW OPEN

L'FRAN CARDS AND GIFTS

2850D W. Berry Street, (817) 923-5661 Featuring Gibson Greeting Cards, Russell Stover Candy, Cross Writing Instruments, and Selected Gifts.

'The Impossible Dream' **Comes True**

Peter OToole. Sophia Loren and James Coco dream The Impossible Dream in an Arthur Hiller film

Man of la Mancha

FIRST RUN EXCLUSIVE ENGAGEMENT!

BOWIE

Doors Open Today 7:00 P.M. 1 Performance 8:00 P.M. Special Matinees Thursday-Friday Doors Open 1:30, Performances 2:00 and 8:00 P.M. only. Saturday and Sunday Doors Open 1:30, Performances 2:00-7:00-9:30-Monday and Tuesday Performance 8:00 P.M

Cage recruits pursued

With thoughts of junior college cage stars in purple striped outfits dancing in his head, head basketball coach Johnny Swaim has been tromping around the country with a big grin and generous offers.

He's looking for a combination of players that will blend with the group of youngsters coming back from the 1973-74 squad to produce something better than a tie for seventh place in the conference.

"Because we need to combine experience with the nucleus we've already got, we're searching the junior colleges strongsaid Swaim during a recent respite from the road, "but we're also interested in high school blue chippers.

One top high school prospect is Vernon Freeman, 6'8", of Waller High School. He and James Hudson, a 6'4" guard from Murray State Junior College, Tishomingo, Okla., visited the campus two weeks ago. Hudson approved heartily. "He liked the school and the kids, and he indicated he would come here,' said Swaim, but noted that it's still early and names can't hit the dotted line until April 4.

Overall, Swaim thinks things

talked to are good players, they know TCU as a good school and they know we need help," he noted.

Six junior college prospects are on Swaim's list, including three from Seminole JC in Oklahoma. They are Ray Edwards and Ricky Thomas, both 6'2" guards, and Kenny Johnson, a 6'6" forward, all three top prospects.

A trio from junior colleges in East Texas includes a 6'4" leaper from Henderson JC, Ted Jones who Swaim feels has an excellent chance of becoming a Frog by next season. Kenneth "Grasshopper" Smith, a 6'7" star at Lon Morris JC, "Likes us and is interested," according to Swaim, who is also keeping his eye on 6'2" Alonza Harris.

The Frog mentor is also looking at three stars from Long Beach City College, Calif., including a pair of 6'3" hopefuls, Dave Leslie and John Sagerhorn. Leslie made first-team allconference while at Long Beach, and Sagerhorn grabbed a secondteam spot. Most valuable player laurels were heaped on 6'5" Floyd Heaton, another Swaim

But it's the 6'8" kid that the

Colo., that Swaim likes to talk about. "Donny Mulinix is the all-American type, Swaim said. "He's meek and humble off the court, and tenancious as hell on the court. A beautiful com-

"He'll be in church on Sunday morning, then play his heart out for you on Tuesday and Saturday nights. Reminds me a lot of Dick O'Neal (the 1955-57 Frog star).





It's a good ride.
The Mid-Engine Porsche corners like nothing you've ever driven. Every part of the car works with such incredible harmony that driver and car become almost one.

But along with the thrill of near-perfect handling is the practical side of a mid-engine

And the price isn't a wipe-out either.

With no engine up front, you get more leg-room for yourself. Weight distribution is nearly equal front to back. So you corner surer and brake more

You get two trunks. Fore and aft. (16 cubic feet of storage space.) (The removable fiberglass roof stores in the rear trunk and takes up virtually no space.)

We've even included as standard equipment such practical goodies as a 5-speed gearbox, 4-wheel disc brakes, rack-and-pinion steering and a built-in roll bar.

GREEN OAKS PORSCHE AUDI, INC.

101 WEST SEMINARY DRIVE FORT WORTH, TEXAS PHONE (817)926-9288